SPECIAL MEETING

November 13, 2024
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman Edward Kippley on Wednesday, November 13, 2024 at 5:00 P.M. at the City Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton (arrived at 5:50 p.m.), Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross; Chief Skinner, Assistant Chief Lesar; 
1.  Edward Kippley Called the Meeting to Order at 5:00 P.M. 
2.  Chapter One (1) of the Standard Operating Procedures document was discussed.  Skinner would like to use another department’s guidelines for the remaining chapters.  He will send a copy to the Office for review.  
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY APPROVING CHAPTER ONE OF THE STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES FOR THE FIRE DEPARMENT AS PRESENTED.  MOTION CARRIED

3.  Fire Hall damage insurance claim with the LMCIT was discussed.  The only quote for repairs received was from Jerrud Paul and it is over budget for the amount the LMCIT will reimburse the Township.  Skinner and Knaus will speak with Jerrud Paul to see how to get the cost down so there are no out-of-pocket costs for the repairs except for the upper cabinets.  The upper cabinets were not damaged in the flood so these are not a part of the quote in which the LMCIT will cover.  If Jerrud Paul will not be able to do the repairs within the budget the LMCIT will cover, the Township will need to advertise for other quotes which will delay repairs.  The Fire Department members are willing to volunteer their time for the labor to keep costs down.  
4.  Personnel matters were discussed.  Brian Feldt is the Secretary of the Fire Department replacing David Koivisto effective September 1, 2024.  Lesar brought up the operational budget and how this year has been very costly with a lot of hours going to mandatory training for the new personnel and just the overall costs of everything.  He is looking through the reports.  Lesar mentioned the interior ceiling of the Fire Hall needs attention as it is sagging and could come down.  Skinner requested a key for the door at the Public Works facility.  Skelton told him to ask Clark Niemi.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA ESTABLISHING THE RETIREMENT DATE OF GARY STARKEN EFFECTIVE FEBRUARY 12, 2025, HIS ANNIVERSARY DATE OF SERVICE, WITH THE AGREED UPON UNDERSTANDING THERE WILL BE NO FURTHER RESPONSE TO CALLS DUE TO SAFETY CONCERNS AS OF THE RECEIPT OF THE MAILED LETTER CONFIRMING HIS RETIREMENT DATE.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY SKELTON AUTHORIZING A LETTER BE SENT TO JOSEPH MIKULICH TERMINATING HIS EMPLOYMENT EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY UPON RECEIPT OF THE CERTIFIED LETTER FOR LACK OF PARTICIPATION AND NO EXCUSED ABSENCES ACCORDING TO THE BYLAWS AS ESTABLISHED AND DIRECTING MIKULICH TO RETURN ALL KEYS, RADIO, PAGER, AND TOWNSHIP EQUIPMENT IN POSSESSION TO THE TOWNSHIP OFFICE.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA DIRECTING THE OFFICE STAFF TO CONTACT THE LMCIT REGARDING THE CEILING AT THE FIRE HALL.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:28 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                          Jon Skelton, Chairman 
